Q:
The SGA places a limit (40 percent) in the number of participants that can
receive related assistance services? Could you clarify what that means?

A:

The SGA states that the number of participants receiving related assistance
services should be limited to 40 percent or less of the total number of
participants(emphasis added). To clarify, the number of participants receiving
related assistance services ONLY cannot exceed 40 percent of the total number
of participants enrolled in the program.

The NFJP is primarily a job training program whose purpose is to assist eligible
migrant and seasonal farmworkers and their families prepare for jobs that
provide stable, year-round employment, within or outside agriculture.
Therefore, the majority of participants served through the program should be
receiving employment and training services to assist them towards that goal.



